
Emerson-Garfield Neighborhood Council 
 

Agenda for December 14, 2016 at Corbin Senior Center 

Blog: emersongarfield.org • Facebook: EmersonGarfieldSpokane • Twitter: @EmersonGarfield 

 
 

 
 Call to order — dinner begins at 6pm with meeting to follow 

 Quorum verification 

 Approval of November minutes 

 Additions or changes to agenda 

 

Guest Speakers 

 

Action Items 

 Meet in January? 

 

Discussion Items 

 Farmer’s Market 

 Community Assembly funding  

 Website hosting funds 

 EGNC 2016 traffic calming application not accepted 

As many of you may already know, it has been an interesting year with traffic calming applications. Myself 
and several traffic engineers met with the Council Traffic Calming Subcommittee back in July to present all 
neighborhood council applications. Some preliminary decisions were made at that time. I had halted 
neighborhood outreach due to some changes in cycle 5 (2015 applications) construction dates being 
bumped out to a 2017 construction. I am now continuing this outreach to let neighborhoods know about 
their 2016 applications. Several larger cycle 5 projects have been bumped to be constructed in 2017, 
meaning that cycle 6 will be bumped to a 2018 construction.  
 
Along with a traffic calming update, I am emailing you today to let you know that the Emerson/Garfield 
2016 traffic calming application was not chosen for this year’s cycle of projects to go forward (please see 
engineers assessments attached). 
 

The Neighborhood Council requested that a speeding/safety issue be fixed at the intersection of Euclid 
Avenue, Cora Avenue, and Atlantic Street where traffic is using Euclid/Cora as a cut-through from Division 
to Buckeye Ave, Post St and Monroe St. 
 

The data collected by the traffic engineers shows that there is no significant speeding problem, no 
identifiable pattern of cut through traffic from Division to Post and no significant collision problem at this 
location. The traffic engineers and the subcommittee decided to take no action at this time but will continue 
to monitor this neighborhood by Corbin Park and also investigate more options with the Washington State 
Department of Transportation for Division Street. 
 

If your neighborhood council has any questions or concerns on this, please let us know. We would be 
happy to come out and discuss this with your council. Myself and a traffic engineer would also be happy to 
come to your neighborhood council and discuss future applications with your neighborhood. (Katie Myers) 
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Reports 

 Building Stronger Neighborhoods (E.J. Iannelli) 

 Corbin Senior Center (Laura Schlangen) 

 Community Assembly (Jay Cousins) 

 CA Community Development (Tim Musser) 

 Land Use Committee (Barb Biles) 

 Pedestrian, Traffic & Transportation (PeTT) Committee (Carlie Hoffman) 

 Rental Housing Stakeholders Group (rep needed) 

 West Quadrant TIF (Megan Kennedy) 

 North Monroe 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

The neighborhood council next meets on Wednesday, January 11, 2017 or Wednesday, February 8, 
2017.  
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